At Large Chapter Monthly Meeting
Thursday, April 21, 2022 
Meeting Minutes

Cathy Gayton President called the meeting to order at 7:06 pm

Michael Richardson led the prayer

Attendees
	Cathy Gaten		President of At Large
	Tiffany Manosh		President of River City Chapter and CA Board Member
	Jana Lattrell 		Vice President of At Large
	Elsie Hirata		Secretary of At Large
	Toby Wiseman 		Board Member of At Large
	Joseph O’Toole		New Member
	Vanna Repetiej		Guest
	Ever Lee Herston	National Board Member
	Bill Passmore		At Large Member
	Isabel Ybarra		AT Large Member
	Michael Richardson 	Guest
	Arietta Woods 		Guest Speaker
	Toby’s neighbor		Guest
	Carmen Weatherly	Treasurer  At Large Chapter

NFB Pledge was said by Cathy Gaten		

Meeting Minutes for March 17, 2022, was moved to be accepted by Tiffany and Jana second and accepted by all members

Treasurer report by Ever Lee 
Beginning Balance $1,248.00. Debit Pack Plan $10, Ending Balance $1,238  

Guest Speaker:  Arietta Woods President of the Senior division of NFB had a meet & greet with Senior Division members in February. Plans to build membership. The next meeting is on April 22 from 7-8:30 PM. She will send info and zoom information to President Gaten. Senior Division adopted a nursing home to share the member’s talents. Arietta shared 
Senior Division Vice President 
Lori Dunlap’s statement to our chapter members. 

Joseph O’Toole shared a resource group in Glendora of blind persons does good things for blind people IDOZ

Presidential release Tuesday, April 4, 2022, release #515
Has a successful meeting. Had four hundred meetings 
4 of 5 introduced bills gained cosponsored support 
	Access Technology gained fifteen bringing the total to 151 co-sponsors
	Medical Devices or Non-Visual Devices Act gained eleven total of forty-seven co-sponsors
	Transformation to Integrated Employment Act gained five total forty-five co-sponsors
	Access Technology in the Senate gained two total of thirty-seven co-sponsor
Continue support for these Acts by writing letters if you did not get to participate in Washington Seminar. 
Programs are opening up. 2022-2023 teachers of tomorrow program to connect with other educators to develop connections with others to study the pedagogy of NFB. Applications due on May 1st Information on the NFB website

National Convention and information hotels and prices. Day’s events

Ever Lee talked about the blind driver challenge in New Mexico. The driver was Dan Parker who was a race car driver. Lost his vision racing. He was determined to drive again He tried to beat the Guinness World Record. He did beat the world record. 

Legislative News: Tiffany wanted to encourage members to continue working on co-sponsors 
Jana said that there are more medical c-sponsor 
Tiffany will send out a list of those who could still co-sponsor
Jana said to give examples of how things like technology or medical that will help convince them to become co-sponsors.

Meet & Greet new members and guests.
Vanna Repetie is visiting to join this chapter
Joe O’Toole is our newest member. Tiffany moves to vote him in and seconded by Ever Lee and Jana and accepted by all members
Going to convention Cathy, Ever Lee, and Carmen. The chapter voted to pay the registration fee and banquet tickets for these members to help with the cost of attending the convention.

Membership report from Toby. She called people and left messages and did get her neighbor to attend this meeting.

Fundraiser: Ever Lee promoted Pampered Chef. Joe suggested Tupperware and a popcorn fundraiser
Ever Lee will have a Pampered Chef Representative speak at our next meeting. 

Tiffany talked about Amazon Smile for the California NFB that a percentage of purchases go to NFB

Tiffany talked about her River City Chapter doing a beef jerky fundraiser for four flavors of teriyaki, dad bragging rights, raging Cajun, and Tiffany’s best, sizes 6 oz is $10 and one pound is $25 and will go until the end of May

Ever Lee mentioned if looking to buy plane tickets to the convention you should book as soon as possible.

Everly talked about masks and testing at the convention. The National Board will make an announcement in June on the decision for the convention. 

Members talked about the Rainn training for harassment and who should get the training. 

Share: Bill Passmore talked about his journey to NFB

Next month Elsie will share her journey to becoming a member of the NFB

The meeting adjourned at 8:17 pm, moved by Ever lee and seconded by Tiffany. 
